Howowhenua Rowing Club PO box 163 Levin 5510

26 August 2012

Mr Brenton Tukupua, Chairman Horowhenua Lake Trustees C/o Vivienne Taueki

Dear Mr Tukupua and Horowhenua Lake Trustee members,

Today some of the Horowhenua Rowing Club committee members were approached by Vivienne Taueki following a week of confrontations with her brother Mr Philip Taueki and rowing club members. Through these discussions with Vivienne Taueki we have become aware of the northern survey pegs which we have been informed mark the boundary of the Horowhenua Domain land and land owned by the Horowhenua Lake Trustees. We have been previously unaware of this and have launched our boats from within this area understanding it to be part of the domain.

We now on advice from Ms Taueki to seek permission to launch our boats from this area to comply with the requirements of the Horowhenua Lake Trustees. Until we have permission we will notify all Horowhenua Rowing Club members to launch boats from the south side of the identified boundary peg.

We would also like to hold discussions to consider constructing a small launching pontoon for all the recreational lake users to take advantage of. We feel this could help to define the correct area for people using the lake and hopefully prevent any misunderstanding in the future.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Helen Hansen

Secretary- Horowhenua Rowing Club